MARION PARK BOARD MINUTES
April 11, 2018, 4:00 P.M.
Thomas Park Administration and Operations Facility



ROLL CALL:	Chair Amy Hussel, Patty Wise, Kyle Martin, John McIntosh

ABSENT:	Terry Speral

STAFF:	Mike Carolan, Karlene Hummel, Darcie Coberly

[bookmark: _GoBack]GUESTS:	Jay Moore, Shelby Cook, Brooklyn Gries, Madison Renz, Emma Behrens, 
Liz Sheka (Iowa Big Project Mentor)


Minutes
Moved by Wise and seconded by McIntosh to approve the March 14, 2018, regular Park Board minutes.  All in favor, motion carried.

Reports
The March Financial Report was reviewed.  Moved by McIntosh and seconded by Martin to approve the March Financial Report.  All in favor, motion carried.

The March Invoice Report was received and filed.  Three vendors were paid for seed mix for the Prairie/Pollinator Initiative which will be reimbursed by the Monarch Research Project.  Staff reviewed payments made to City Tractor ($1,590.42 for a new box scraper and other repair parts), and Gordon Bannerman ($753.66 for a groomer roller assembly).

Public Input
None.

Iowa Big Butterfly Effect Project
Shelby Cook, Brooklyn Gries, Madison Renz, and Emma Behrens, all students from area high schools, presented The Butterfly Effect, an Iowa Big project.  They are working with local business owners and artists of DKW Gallery (840 7th Avenue) to raise awareness about the declining Monarch population in Iowa.  The group would like to place a life size butterfly, like the one in front of DKW Gallery, at Lowe Park.  Martin complimented the group on the presentation and asked if the wings are two sided.  The wings are decorated only on one side.  Wise stated she likes the idea of the butterfly to be placed near the edible orchard or Demonstration Gardens near the Arts & Environmental building.  Carolan felt near the playground and trail would be an ideal location.  Moved by Wise and seconded by McIntosh to allow The Butterfly Effect, an Iowa Big project, to work with staff to place a butterfly sculpture in Lowe Park.  All in favor, motion carried. 

Spring Picnic on the Prairie Performer (Pieta Brown)
The Marion Arts Council will host the Spring Picnic on the Prairie at the Amphitheater on June 16 with performer Pieta Brown.  Moved by Hussel and seconded by Martin to approve the contract with Nine Mile Touring for artist Pieta Brown to perform on June 16, 2018, in the amount of $2,650.  The Arts Council was awarded Hotel/Motel funding for this event.  All in favor, motion carried.



Marion Cedar Rapids Sharks YMCA Swim Club Memorandum of Understanding
This is the final Memorandum of Understanding for pool usage; two others were approved in February.  Moved by Wise and seconded by McIntosh to approve the Memorandum of Understanding with the Marion Cedar Rapids Sharks YMCA Swim Club for pool usage in 2018.  All in favor, motion carried.

Legion Park Usage Request 
Doug Peyton with the Five Seasons Disc Golf League submitted a request and hold harmless application to hold the annual Legion Disc Golf Tournament in Legion Park on May 19 and 20.  Staff commented there have been no problems with this tournament in the past.  Moved by Hussel and seconded by Wise to approve the request from the Five Seasons Disc Golf League to use Legion Park for the annual Legion Disc Golf Tournament on May 19 and 20, 2018.  All in favor, motion carried. 

Cemetery Ordinance Update
According to Iowa Code 523I, Oak Shade Cemetery is a perpetual care cemetery and therefore is required to annually report the number of interments and interment rights sold in a calendar year.  This was recently brought to our attention by the Iowa Insurance Division (IID).  Several areas within the city code were outdated and needed redefined to be in line with Iowa Code.  Carolan reviewed the revised code; overall the changes are minor and will not impact current deed holders or future interment rights holders.  City Council will have three readings to pass the ordinance with code changes; the first reading was April 5.  Moved by Martin and seconded by Wise to approve the changes to Chapter 115 of the Marion Code of Ordinances related to Cemetery.  All in favor, motion carried.

Land Pride Seeder Purchase
The replacement of a seeder was carried over from the FY16-17 budget for $10,000.  Staff received a bid from City Tractor (North Liberty) for a new 2016 Land Pride 3-point, seed drill in the amount of $16,480.  As a multi-purpose seeder, it can plant typical grass seed and pollinator seed mixes.  Carolan stated the 2016 is new and unused and the purchase price reflects discounts verses a 2018 model year seeder.  The Monarch Research Project has agreed to contribute $6,480 towards the purchase of the seeder.  Moved by McIntosh and seconded by Hussel to approve the purchase of a 2016 Land Pride 3-point, seed till drill in the amount of $16,480 from City Tractor, with $6,480 being funded by the MRP.  All in favor, motion carried.

Skate Park Project Update
The City Council approved the scope of services with Spohn Ranch on April 5 for the Butterfield Park Skate Park project.  The next steps will be a kick off meeting with staff, and a public input meeting, with construction targeted for July, and completion in October.

Lowe Park Development Bids
Three bids were received for the Lowe Park Development project (playground, pavilion, restroom, landscaping); Tricon Construction Group (Cedar Rapids) $962,000, Boomerang Corp (formerly Ricklefs Excavating, Anamosa) $1,160,690, and Unzeitig Construction (Cedar Rapids) $1,168,000.  Moved by Wise and seconded by Martin to accept the low bid from Tricon Construction in the amount of $962,000 for the Lowe Park Development project. Carolan stated there is a funding gap of around $240,000 and the reallocation of funds from the Hanna Park asphalt resurfacing and Depot restroom projects will be needed to increase the overall project budget.  Additional funds need to be identified to complete the project; Carolan will be discussing additional funding options with the City Manager and City Council.  The Parks and Recreation Foundation has discussed doing a small fundraiser and discussions continue with ITC Midwest regarding a donation to the project.  All in favor, motion carried.

Lowe Park Maintenance Facility Expansion Design Proposal
Carolan asked this item to be removed from the agenda.

Receive and File
The 2018 Parks & Forestry Work Plan, a thank you from the Shamrock Planning Committee, and the Master Gardeners’ report were received and filed.

Other Items
Wise asked if any changes have been made to the electrical outlets on the north side of the Arts and Environment Center.  The breakers tripped repeatedly when Swamp Fox food vendors were hooked up.  Hummel said the BBQ Rendezvous will be at Lowe Park this year and plan to bring a rented generator for electrical hook ups.  Carolan stated nothing has been done and the issue will be reassessed.

Staff Report 
The staff report was presented.  Carolan noted forestry staff have conducted some prairie burns this week and everything has gone well.  Four seasonal employees will begin 
April 16, and as the weather improves the mower seasonal employees will begin.  The members didn’t have any additional questions about the report.

Board Discussion Time
Martin noted the ImagiNEXT projects were recently unveiled and Parks and Recreation appears to be in the crosshairs.

The City Showcase is May 5 in City Square Park.  Farmers Markets begin May 5 at Taube Park.  The Arbor Day celebration on April 27 will include a seedling planting.

McIntosh asked when fish will be put into Waldo’s Rock Park pond.  Carolan said the weather has delayed the fish stocking but it should be soon.

Adjournment
The meeting adjourned at 5:30 p.m.  The next meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, 
May 9, 2018, at 4:00 p.m. at the Thomas Park Administration and Operations Building. 



						_______________________
						Kyle Martin, Secretary

